Friends of Cheyenne Mountain State Park Board Meeting
May 17, 2007
Members present were:  Rich Dudley, Jim Schwerin, Glen Scott, Jerry O’Hare, Lori O’Hare, and Rick Upton

The meeting was called to order at 5:35pm.

Old Business

The minutes from the last meeting (April 2007) were reviewed and approved. 
Committee Reports
Finance:  Jim transferred $5000 to an interest bearing account through Capital One.  First Bank is going to start charging a monthly fee for the debit card for our account.  We discussed whether we truly needed them or not, so Jim will cancel them.  Our current balance is $10, 169.00.
Memebership:  We’ve had 2 renewals and one new membership since we last met.  

Communications:  Jack is out of town, but it is time to get the next short newsletter out.  We will come up with an event to include in it.

Programs:  The CITO (Cache in/Trash out) event was well attended, despite it having to be rescheduled due to the weather.

Partnership with Ft. Carson – Rick, Glen and Rich met with Mac Kemp and the MWR director and the Deputy PAO to discuss a partnership.  Lots of ideas were generated and Rick is going to present at some of the Family Support meetings.  Rich is going to present at the next community Leadership Forum on June 6.  

New Business

Rick and Glen are meeting with the T4T Tech Launch staff tomorrow about the grant application for a laptop.
Glen suggested we get nametags for the Friends Board members for use when presenting to the public.  Lori will explore getting them with a budget of $ 8 – 10 apiece.  

Events:  Ann brown and Lucy Bell do a 2 hour presentation on the history of the property and the ecosystems.  We would like to have them do the program for the friends in conjunction with a pot luck and moonlight hike.  Possible dates are June 1 or June 30.

We opted more towards June 30 for planning purposes.  Rick will check with Ann and see if the date works for her.

Park Clean Up Day – TBA.  Before park opens 7 days a week.

Fourth of July fireworks viewing (Ft. Carsons fireworks) from the park (Raptor Glen Campground).  Glen will find out the date they are doing their fireworks and we will have an event (potluck and viewing?) from the park for the friends.  

Park Ranger Update

Top of the Mountain – all involved are trying to get an offer to PJ by early June.  Things are moving along with the land purchase.  
Emerald Valley is on the market for 2.5 million – it is 16 acres.

Construction – CSU says their work is done.  Xeriscaping is the plan for the courtyard in front of the Visitor Center with plants native to the property.

The paving contract is in Denver however, it may need to be delayed so they don’t have to dig up what has just been paved to make utility connections.

Plans for the activity area are done and do include an amphitheater.

Rich has ordered an event grill on a trailer for use.

The State Parks Director position should be filled by August.

June 14 the State Trails Committee and Parks Board will be down for a BBQ.  

Volunteer Update

There is an all volunteer meeting on Monday.

A park workday is scheduled for May 19.  The FCMSP voted unanimously to approve up to $160.00 to buy lunch for the volunteers.

Other business

Rich was contacted by the lady who does the color newpapers for GOG and other parks to see if we were interested in publishing a newspaper we could sell.  We decided to table the issue until the park is open full time.
Our next meeting will be held Thurs June 21 at 5:30

Meeting adjourned at 7:00p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

Lori O’Hare

